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Announcing the launch of Connecticut Inside Investigator 
 

The new investigative journalism outlet is formed to offer interesting and educational news, investigations, and opinion 
to root out corruption in and improve Connecticut 

 
April 20, 2022, Hartford, CT – Yankee Institute is proud to announce the launch of Connecticut 
Inside Investigator, a nonprofit investigative journalism outlet on a mission to inform the people of 
Connecticut through investigative journalism and inspire the public through engaging stories. 
 
CII is a project of the Yankee Institute. However, CII has management separate from Yankee Institute 
which oversees its daily operations and determines its content, completely independent of Yankee 
Institute. We believe in the importance of investigative journalism. There is more to uncover, so we’ve 
hired a team eager to find and report unique and interesting stories. It’s an exciting opportunity to 
improve this state for everyone. 
 
The new outlet will feature long-time Yankee Institute reporter Marc Fitch who will be joined by 
Managing Editor Conner Drigotas, Digital Director Joseph Camardo, Investigative Reporter Tricia 
Ennis, and Investigative Reporter Thomas Hopkins.  
 
Yankee Institute President Carol Liebau released the following statement:  
 
“We’re proud to announce the launch of Connecticut Inside Investigator. This all-new news outlet is 
ready to shake things up in Connecticut and will feature hard-hitting stories and original investigations. 
It’s the new home of Marc Fitch and all his reporting that’s made such an impact across our state. 
He’ll be joined by a team of journalists working alongside him to bring you all the stories you need to 
know.” 
 
Connecticut Inside Investigator reporters and staff are available for comment. Managing Editor 
Conner Drigotas can be reached at conner@insideinvestigator.org or at 207.205.9133. 
 

*** 
Yankee Institute is committed to empowering the people of Connecticut to forge a brighter future for themselves and 

their families. We do this by equipping residents of the Constitution State with the information they need to be 
knowledgeable, involved citizens, and by advancing policies that promote smart, limited government; fairness for 

taxpayers; and opportunity for all. For more information visit www.yankeeinstitute.org 
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